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MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council  

From: Billy Grogan, Chief of Police   

Date: December 21, 2009  

Subject: Peachtree Industrial Boulevard NW Access Road 

 
In coordination with the Georgia Department of Transportation, the Dunwoody Police Department 
has been made aware the NW Access Road for Peachtree Industrial Boulevard does not bear an 
official name.  This presents a public safety challenge for our Police Department when responding 
to incidents and accidents.   
 
The procedure for establishing street names is described in Chapter 23 Streets and Sidewalks.  
Requests initiated by any department or agency of the City shall be submitted to the Community 
Development Department.  As part of the application, all owners of record will be notified by 
regular mail and legal ads will run in the legal organ at least ten days prior to the first Public Hearing. 
The application will then be heard at Public Hearings before the Planning Commission and then the 
City Council.  The final decision on the proposed change shall be made by the City Council.   
 
Staff recommends initiating a street name change for the presently unnamed Peachtree 
Industrial Boulevard NW Access Road.  This will ameliorate potential confusion and improve 
clarity from a public safety standpoint.  
 


